
 
 

 

 

 

 

  

 

 

30th September 2024 

Dear Parents/Carers, 

Update: School Closure  

Site Closed to all students except Year 11 until Friday 4th October 

Due to the ongoing repairs to the mains water pipe to the school Aston Manor Academy will be without water 

until Friday 4th October. 

Unfortunately, we will have to remain closed to the majority of the school until the supply is reconnected.  

Therefore, only Year 11 students will be allowed onsite for Tuesday, Wednesday and Thursday this week with the 

whole school returning as normal on Friday 4th October.   If for any reason you are unable to keep your child at 

home then please telephone the school and we can make arrangements to supervise a small group of children, 

who will be completing the work set by their class teacher. 

We are able to utilise the sixth form block and the portacabin areas for teaching spaces for these students and we 

have organised a bespoke timetable for Year 11 to ensure that they are not impacted by any lost learning time.  

Only the sixth form entrance to the school on Phillips Street will be accessible.  

Year 13 students will receive online lessons via TEAMS, (further details will be sent out to Year 13 separately).  

Parents will be able to view work set on the MCAS app and students will be able to access their work via the 

student portal.  They will be set work for each lesson of the day.  We would request that students continue to 

work as well as they can whilst at home.  Teachers will be available via email for any questions. 

The school site is open but currently the reception is inaccessible to visitors.  If any parents need to get in touch 

with school for any reason, then please do telephone before visiting the school.   

The canteen will have available some packed lunches for those who are entitled to a free school meal.  A separate 

message will be sent out regarding this, please completed the form if you require the canteen to prepare a packed 

lunch for your child.  This will be available for collection between 9.00am and 12.00pm. 

If you have any concerns or questions, please do not hesitate to contact the school. 

Thank you for your co-operation, I understand this is inconvenient, but we will aim to minimise the disruption to 

learning as much as we can. 

Yours faithfully,  

 
Ms Sweeney 

Headteacher  

 

 

 


